
NEW CHIEF HYDROGRAPHER OF KOREA

Mr. Chang-Won KIM took over from

Mr. Mun-Son KIM as Chief Hydrographer of

the Republie of Korea Hydrographie Of f iee

on 10 January 19 86. He was borne on 2I

January 1938. He graduated from

Department of Law (LL.B), Sung Kyun Kwan

Universi ty,  Seoul,  Korea, in 1960 and

eompleted National Defense College in 1985.

In 1969 he entered Hydrographie Off iee as

Assisant Direetor of General Affairs

Division, and in 1976 he was appointed as

Chief, Pusan Braneh Offiee. After serving

as Direetor General of Land Transport

Bureau and Direetor General of Inspeetion and Safety Offiee, Ministry of

Transportation, he was appointed as Chief Hydrographer of Republie of

Korea Hydrographie Offiee on 10 January 1986.

FOURTH MEETING OF EAST ASIA HYDROGRAPHIC COMMISSION

The long-awaited 4th meeting of East Asia Hydrographie Commission is

now seheduled to be held in Tokyo in autumn this year in aeeordanee with

the suggestion made by Chairman, Commodore Antonio P. Ventura, Bureau

of Coast and Geodetie Survey, Philippines. The meeting must be held

onee between two sueeessive I.H. Conferenees aeeording to the Statutes

of the Commission. While the Chairmants letter inf orming of eonvening

the meeting may have already reaehed eaeh member of the Commission,

the eonerete sehedule of the meeting, ete. wil l  be forwarded to the

members in due eourse.

IHB DIRECTOR VISITED EAST ASIA

Captain James E. Ayres, Direetor of International Hydrographie Bureau

(IHB) visited People's Republie of China, Thaitand, and Japan in July
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1985.  At  the Hydrographie Department  of  Japan he made a leeture on

NAVTEX serv iee and i ts  teehnieal  aspeets to  the audienee eomposed of

those invited not only f  rom the Hydrographie Department, Aids to

Navigation Department and Radio Communieation Department of Japan

Marit ime Safety Ageney, but also from various national organizations

eoneerned.

DIRECTOR OF PHILIPPINE BCGS VISITED HD JAPAN

As part of the invitation plan of the Japan Transport Consultants

Assoeiation (JTCA), Commodore Antonio P. Ventura, Direetor, Bureau of

Coast and Geodetie Survey, Phil ippines visited Japan in November 1985.

He ealled at the Hydrographie Department of Japan, Japan Hydrographie

Assoeiation, ete. and had a friendly talk with those eoneerned. During

his stay in Japan he also visited the 6th Regional Marit ime Safety

Headquarters, M.S.A. loeated in Hiroshima to observe various faeil i t ies and

serviees at the Headquarters.

WESTPAC CRUISE BY SURVEY VESSEL TAKUYO

The Hydrographie Department of Japan dispatehed its Survey VesseI

TAKUYO to western Paeif ie areas for earrying out oeeanographie

observations to monitor long-term variations in oeeanographieal strueture.

This is the third eruise for the WESTPAC Programme of IOC by the

Survey Vessel Takuyo. The Takuyo left Tokyo Port on 6 February, ealling

at Apra Harbour, Guam, and is seheduled to eome baek to Tokyo on 17

Mareh 1986.

As the partieipants of the on-board training sponsored by the IOC,

Mr. Arnulfo C. Espinoza, Phil ippine Bureau of Coast and Geodetie Survey,

and Mr. Idjin Suryana, Indonesian Institute of Oeeanology, embarked on the

Takuyo at Tokyo Port. Mr. Espinoza and Mr. Suryana were in the same

elass of the Group Training Course in Physieal Oeeanographie Survey

eondueted at the Hydrographie Department of Japan in l-983.




